

June Meeting Highlights


Thirty-three Waterways members & guests gathered at the Chartiers Country Club for the June 13th luncheon meeting. New attendees – Russ Lampkins of Ingram Barge; Steve Lamm of the Guttman Group and guests Mea Scholl and Nathaniel Doyno of Clean Cities were introduced to the membership.
Coast Guard News
CDR Steve Wischmann presented the following information:

· Crewmember LT Matt Meskun attended and was re-introduced.  This was his first meeting attendance in some time.  LT Meskun is Chief of the Prevention Department which oversees that marine inspection and investigations actions for MSU Pittsburgh.
· The christening ceremony of the M/V CAPT DEANE ORR was a wonderful event and well attended.  CDR Wischmann stated his pleasure to be a participant in the event.
· CDR Wischmann and CDR Kevin Kiefer will be meeting with senior members of the American Waterways Operators on the afternoon of July 10th in Marietta, Ohio.  A joint WAP/HDWA marine incident summit is also scheduled for that morning in order to take full advantage of everyone’s time and overlapping participation in the two meetings.
· MSU Pittsburgh is one of twelve Coast Guard units nationwide that was provided funding to activate a Reservist for six months to manage the American Waterways Watch (AWW) Program.  Petty Officer First Class Flynn, of MSU Pittsburgh, is doing a terrific job in this role.  The program expands community/industry awareness of and sensitivity to suspicious activity that may reveal criminal or terrorist intent.  CDR Wischmann pointed out that an example of recent creative outreach was the participation of the Pittsburgh Pirates by displaying an AWW message on the PNC Park Jumbotron.
· The Coast Guard’s Marine Safety Council Proceedings will dedicate the 2007/2008 winter issue to the Western Rivers (brown water).  In addition, the Coast Guard Magazine’s third issue of 2007 will dedicate its feature article and cover to Coast Guard Sector Ohio Valley.  Pittsburgh is the feature unit.  CDR Wischmann will bring a few copies of the magazine to future meetings and will provide color copies of the feature to interested members.
Army Corps of Engineers

James Rockovich presented the attached report. (See Attach1)  Currently, the Emsworth project is not funded but is still listed on the report.  During the Braddock closures, companies will receive emails each morning listing the lockage schedule for the day.  A word of caution was issued regarding lower water levels.  Dredging bids for Braddock & Emsworth (lower approach) are being finalized and the work should be completed by the end of the month.  Dick Ehringer identified several other areas of concern for navigation and was asked by Rocky to provide an email with these areas listed.

Note:  The Montgomery repair project has one gate under construction but it will be around September 2008 before new gates are installed due to funding issues.
National Weather Service
   Theresa Rossi presented the attached report. (See Attach1)
Port of Pittsburgh Commission Report

James McCarville provided the following report:
· The SmartRivers 2006 International Conference Report copies were made available to attendees along with the Port of Pittsburgh Commission 2006 Annual Report.
· Meeting with the Waterways Council generated strong editorials in the Tribune Review and the Post Gazette.  Army Corps estimated completion date is 2010 for Pool 2.

· Meetings regarding the Ohio River Study have also been conducted to review options on the 2 for 3 or 3 for 3.  It may be necessary to forgo the 2 for 3 option due to fifteen years being added to the project and an additional 3 to 5 years on the study.

· Members were also informed that a Lockage Fee is being reviewed as a replacement to the user-tax fee.  This change should be closely monitored by industry members, because it would be extremely detrimental to this region.

Navigation Committee Report
  
Dick Ehringer presented the following report:

· There is a meeting scheduled with individuals that plan on submitting a proposal to construct a boat dock in Monessen.  This is in an effort to eliminate any issues before the actual application is submitted.

· A meeting will be held Thursday, June 14th at DEP regarding the Hatfield Allegheny Power Station facility.  We are working with Hatfield on ways to hold more barges at there facility.

· A meeting with the West Virginia REC Group was held with the CDR Dave Stalford regarding streamlining the licensing process and shortening the renewal timeline.  Attendees had an opportunity to voice concerns regarding licensing issues.

Legislative Committee Report

Mark Devinney notified the membership that the WRDA has been sent to the House/Senate joint conference committee. Senate joint committee members have been identified but not the House members.  

The House ’08 budget plan does seek more funds than the President’s budget. 
Speaker


Nathaniel Doyno of Pittsburgh Region Clean Cities addressed members regarding opportunities for marine industries to participate in and capitalize on the growing biofuels industry, both here in Pennsylvania, Nationally and Globally.  The discussion generated many interesting questions.  If you wish to obtain any information, please contact Nathaniel directly at Nathaniel@steelcitybiofuels.org.
Other Meeting Comments

   
The Waterways will be conducting its annual Man Overboard Seminar on July 18, 2007 at the Floreffe Fire Hall.  Flyers and agenda were emailed to the membership and are also available on the homepage of the website at www.wapgh.org.
   
Cheryll notified the membership that she will not be in attendance at the July meeting.  Members are strongly encouraged to respond early regarding their attendance to this meeting.  Mary Ann Bucci has graciously offered to facilitate the meeting and will be present to collect the luncheon fee.  
July Membership Meeting
The next membership meeting is scheduled for July 11th at Chartiers Country Club. Cost of the luncheon will be $25. Registration will begin at 11:45 a.m. with lunch being served promptly at Noon.  Please call, email or fax the response form below by Thursday, July 5th if you plan on attending the luncheon meeting.  

Please note the increase in the luncheon cost - $25.00.
Waterways Association of Pittsburgh

Meeting Response Form

Chartiers Country Club
July 11, 2007 at 11:45 a.m.

Luncheon: 

Caesar Salad with Mancini Crouton
Meat Lasagna al Forno w/Garlic Toast

Green Beens Almandine
Coconut Cream Pie
Cost:
$25/per person
_____
YES, I will be attending

_____
No, I will not be attending

**Special Dietary Requirements:_____________________________________

NAME:
_____________________________________________________



(Please print)

COMPANY:
_________________________________________________

Please respond by Thursday, July 5th to:
Cheryll Cranmer

Phone:  
(724) 355-4101
Fax:

(724) 285-4999

Email:
cheryll.cranmer@wapgh.org
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